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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
Friday, April 13th 2012.

Executive in Attendance:  Sharla Pearce and Cheryl Ross

Staff in Attendance:  Pat Lang 

Members in Attendance:  Gail O’Neill and Melissa McCoy  
The meeting was called to order at 9:05 am.
The minutes were reviewed prior to the meeting and were approved by Melissa and Gail.
Treasurer’s Report:
· No report was given as an up to date statement had not been received.

Principal`s Report:
· Thanks was given to the PAC for supporting the citizenship ceremony.  

· The annual Parent Conference is April 21st.  To date there are seventy registered for the conference.  Saturday evening there is a family performance at the Lido.  Tickets are available in the office.  

· The District Band performed on April 11th. Interested students who are entering grade six in September can get sign up forms from the office.  

· Dr. Wiebe gave a presentation to students in grade3-6 on daily exercise.  He asked students to record their physical activity.

· Since the beginning of March there have been eight new students join AH.  Enrollment is now three hundred and forty.  Kindergarten and grade one is to capacity.  If your family will not be attending AH in September please let Susan know.

· Mr. Burridge is coaching badminton.  There will be a tournament on April 21st at Dr. Kearney.

· Wednesday, April 11th, AH held their first staff meeting of this school year.  Ten Teachers chose to use their one hundred dollar PAC donation to renew their RAZ Kids subscriptions.

· Mrs. Pomeroy, “The Dance Lady” will be unable to schedule lessons for AH this year.  

· The District Science Fair is April 17th at NPSS.  Each school is allotted so many spaces and AH has thirteen attending.

· The new sound system is in and cost just under twelve hundred dollars.
· May 11th is a NID.  On this day plans will be made for the upcoming school year.  Parents are welcome to attend the morning session and be a part of the discussion.
· The Grade six farewell is set for June 26th.  

· Year end awards ceremony is June 27th.  It was decided to have AH’s early as staff have children involved in High School Grad this year.

 D-PAC Report:
· Gail gave a report on “What’s New” at schools in the district.  Such things were various PAC projects, purchases and fundraisers.

· Paula Schmidt will be presenting to the D-PAC on Friday, April 20th in the morning and to PAC members that evening from 6-8pm.  Location TBA.  She will be discussing how to effectively run a PAC and how to talk with Administrators and Teachers.  All parents are welcome to attend.
· The BCCPAC AGM will be held on May 25th and 26th.  Gaill O’Neill and Rochelle Thomas will be representing School District # 60 PAC’s at this year’s conference.

Old Business:

· Many Thanks to Gail for asking and receiving donations towards the Citizenship ceremony.  Thank You cards were delivered to those who supported the event.

· Thank you to Brenna for taking care of the Purdy’s fundraiser.

· Thanks to those who made an item for the pot luck luncheon.

· New lunch order forms to go out next week.  Three to four volunteers are need for hot dog day on April 26th.

· Mrs. Lang will check with maintenance about the new bike rack.

· Cheryl and Sharla will look after the door prizes for the Parent Conference.  It had been decided at a previous meeting to donate one hundred dollars towards door prizes.  Sharla will buy four twenty-five dollar grocery cards each to be placed with and AH cookbook (four prizes).

· Cookbook sales went well.  Enough have been sold to pay for the printing.  They are still available for purchase at the office.
New Business:

· Playground update was tabled for the May meeting.

· Flower baskets will be available in May.  Cheryl will contact Norbert Siemer about time frame.  Two or three covered trailers will be needed to pick up the baskets.
· Reminder that next meeting on May the 2nd will also include our AGM.   A call for nominations has been made for all executive positions.
Meeting adjourned at 10am.

Next Meeting is Wednesday, May 2nd at 7pm.  Following, is our AGM with elections and a review of the proposed budget for the 2012-2013 school year.  Nominations can be passed into the office or brought forward at the meeting.
